
 

 

January 19, 2024 
 
 

Milwaukee Common Council 
Finance and Personnel Committee 
City Hall, Room 205 
Milwaukee, WI 53202 
 
Attention: Alderwoman Marina Dimitrijevic, Chair 
 
RE: CC File 231417 
 
Dear Madam Chair: 
 
We are requesting approval of private automobile reimbursement in excess of 1,000 for Nigeria 
Nealy, Public Health Aide, working in the Tuberculosis Control Program for the Milwaukee 
Health Department. Ms. Nealy drove her personal vehicle 1,128 for the month of November and 
1,076 for the month of December. 
 
Ms. Nealy administers Directly Observed Therapy (DOT) for identified tuberculosis cases in a 
variety of settings, including client homes and health clinics.  The majority of the DOT therapies 
provided by Ms. Nealy require driving to client homes throughout the City of Milwaukee. The 
work done by Ms. Nealy is considered one of the most effective strategies to ensure adherence 
to treatment for tuberculosis. 
 
Due to the nature of the work, the mileage reports are attached with the addresses redacted to 
protect the client’s personal health information.  Please contact Lindsey O’Connor, 414-286-
6406 with any questions you may have. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Michael F Totoraitis, PhD 
Commissioner of Health 
 
Enclosure 
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